
First Vice President, Convention Co-Chair Report June 12, 2021 

Barb Kerouac 

Happy Summer all! REMEMBER AUGUST 7th 

It’s a bit strange preparing for Convention this time of year, but what hasn’t been strange this 
past 15 months? I am feeling a bit overwhelmed as to how I will complete the tasks at hand, but 
put faith in God and all you wonderful Council sisters to carry me through and give me the help 
necessary to complete them.  

I have sent out letters to past donors for our Convention program. As you know soliciting 
advertisers to defray the cost of printing needs for the convention saves us much. Please 
support this by asking businesses, friends, relatives, and yes, strangers to help support this 
effort. I have sent the forms to our website and they are included in each Convention packet. 
Feel free to copy them and pass them out freely. You never know who will support us, unless 
you ask. There are many forms to which people can support this; memorials, honorariums, 
business advertisements, “thank-you’s”, prayers, even a joke, cartoon, or light hearted story or 
your own art work can be submitted as an ad by August 7th. The ad pricing is the same as in the 
past (full page $100, ½ page $50, and ¼ page $25). Be creative and I will do my best to give you 
a great program.  

I will also be needing the annual reports of each DCCW officer, Deanery president, and 
commission chair, PLUS the prayer services need to be submitted to me by August 7th. You can 
send them to me at barb0235@msn.com. This is a much necessary deadline, so please adhere 
to it, for my sanity’s sake. I am quite tech challenged, so please help me. I find I need to proof 
everything multiple times, just ask our very patient President, Becky. Haha. 

I am looking forward to seeing you all at Convention! 

God bless and keep you all in His loving hands. 
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